CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

May 13, 2015
Minutes of the special City Council meeting held May 13, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Brent Sanford and Council Members Justin Voll, Steve Sanford, Phil Riely, Doug Bolken and Mary Mulder (via phone).  Also present was City Planner Curt Moen, City Attorney Wyatt Voll, and City Auditor Peni Peterson.  Mayor Sanford called the special meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Council Member Voll moved to approve a Subdivision Final Plat (Fox Hills Village) submitted by Mychal Gorden for Stenehjem Holding, LLC/ Erik Stenehjem on property located in Lots 8-11, Block 4 of Fox Hills Village Subdivision – 22.57 acres. Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Sanford, Gravos, Bolken, Voll, and Riely; nays: none.

Council Member Bolken moved to approve the Second Reading on Ordinance #407 Amending Chapter VI, Article 5 – Relating to Licensee’s Responsibility and Penalty.  Motion seconded by Council Member Gravos and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Gravos, Voll, Sanford, Riely, and Bolken; nays: none.
Marty Mulder joined the meeting via phone at 6:08.

Jody Renbarger, Roughrider Committee, presented a Roughrider Application request from McKenzie County Healthcare Systems requesting a commitment of $9,500,000 to fund the McKenzie County Healthcare System replacement facility.  Roughrider Committee recommends approving a commitment of $9,500,000 to fund the McKenzie County Healthcare Systems replacement facility.  The commitment designates $1,000,000 to be paid immediately, and to further grant 13% of monthly Watford City sales tax collections to fund the remaining $8,500,000.
Dan Kelly, CEO McKenzie County Healthcare Systems, Kelly Arduino (via phone), Wipfli, LLP, and Karl Kilgore, CPI Group, presented financial information and gave a brief overview of the building design.
Council Member Voll moved to approve the Roughrider Application submitted by the McKenzie County Healthcare Systems in the amount of $9,500,000 with $1,000,000 paid upfront and that 13% of monthly Watford City sales tax collections will be paid out quarterly to fund the remaining $8,500,000. The approval includes the following contingences: a) a USDA Loan Approval must be signed before the upfront $1,000,000 will be paid out, at that time the 13% quarterly sales tax payments will begin b) if a merger or sale of the Healthcare System should occur and the use stays as a healthcare facility, the 13% sales tax payments will cease but no repayment will be required c) if a sale of the facility takes place within ten (10) years of the $1,000,000 payment and is no longer used as a healthcare facility, then the 13% sales tax payment will cease and repayment of all funds previously paid by the city towards the $9,500,000 grant, will be repaid by McKenzie County Healthcare Systems or their successors d) completion date of June 1, 2018.  Motion seconded by Council Member Mulder and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Bolken, Gravos, Mulder, Sanford, Voll, and Riely; nays: none. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:06 p.m.  These minutes are published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1.  
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